
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 
WASHINGTON 25. D. C. 

June 30, 1960 

OFFICE OF 

COMMISSIONER ROBERT E. LEE 

Mr. Kermit Geary 
R. D. 2, Box 298 
Walnutport, Pennsylvania 

Dear Mr. Geary: 

IN REPLY REFER TO: 

6019 

Your letter of May 3, 1960 addressed to the Chief Radio Officer, 
Civil Defense Headquarters, has been referred to my office by the Office 

of Civil and Defense Mobilization. 

A special test of the National Capitol Area Emergency Broadcast 
System was conducted during the early morning hours of May 2, 1960 in 

preparation for the Nationwide COPE LRAD Drill which was held on May 3, 

1960. 

It would appear from the statements in your letter concerning 

the material received on your National receiver, that you did hear the 

special test. 

Your interest in reporting the fine reception that you had is 

appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

Robert E. Lee' 

Defense Commissioner 


